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We welcome the progress of the democracies in central and
eastern Europe 1nclud1ng the Baltic states (CEECs) towards

- political and economic reform and integration into the

world economy. The reform must be pursued vigorously. Great
efforts and even sacrifices are still required from their

people. They have our continuing support.

We welcome the substantial multilateral and bilateral
assistance in support of reform in the CEECs. Financing
provided by the EBRD is playing a useful role. Since 1989,
total assistance and commitments, in the form of grants,
loans and credit guarantees by the Group of 24 and the
international financial institutions, amounts to § 52 bil-
lion. We call upon the Group of 24 to continue its coordi-
nation activity and to adapt it to the regquirements of each
reforming country. We reafflrm our readiness to make fair
contributions.

We support the idea of working with Poland to reallocate,
on the basis of existing arrangements, funds from the cur-
rency stabilisation fund, upon agreement on an IMF pro-
gramme, towards new uses in support of Poland’s market
reform effort, in particular by strengthenlng the competi-
tiveness of Poland’s business enterprises.

The industrial countries have granted substantial trade
concessions to the CEECs in order to ensure that their
reform efforts will succeed. But all countries should open
their markets.further. The agreements of the EC and EFTA
countries aiming at the establishment of free trade areas

‘with these countries are a significant contribution. We

shall continue to offer the CEECs technical assistance in
enhancing their export capacity.

We urge all CEECs to develop their economic relations with
each other, with the new independent States of the former
Soviet Union as well as more widely on a market-oriented
basis and consistent with GATT principles. As a step in
this direction we welcome the special cooperation among the
CSFR, Poland and Hungary, and hope that free trade among

~them will soon be possible.

Investment from abroad should be welcomed. It is important
for the development of the full economic potential of the
CEECs. We urge the CEECs to focus their policies on the
creation of attractive and reliable investment conditions
for private capital. We are providing our bilateral credit
insurance and guarantee instruments to promote foreign in-
vestment when these conditions, including servicing of
debt, are met. We call upon enterprises in the industrial
countries to avail themselves of 1nvestment opportunities
in the CEECs.




